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Refreshments provided!

This event will be followed by the Snowman Festival on Saturday and Sunday!

COPPULL’S CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON EVENTCOPPULL’S CHRISTMAS LIGHTS SWITCH ON EVENT
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                                                                   CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE		

Dear Residents

Autumn is now well and truly upon us and our thoughts turn to Remembrance 
Day.  I hope as many people as possible were able to attend St. John’s Church 
for the service, the parade back to the British Legion Clubhouse on Springfield 
Road North, with the band marching and playing afterwards in the club. 

On Friday 29 November, our annual Christmas Lights Switch On is taking place 
at 7.30pm at the triangle of land between Spendmore Lane and Railway Road.  
There will be refreshments available and this year it is being officially opened by 
Graham Liver, BBC Lancashire, and will be followed on Saturday and Sunday 
by the Snowman Festival.  I hope you all participate and have a great weekend!

The Dog and Garden competitions for 2024 have now been judged and the 
winners notified.  Please see inside for the winners and don’t forget to enter 
again next year - it could be you, but you’ve got to be in it to win it! 

The Parish Council would like to try and set up the Coppull in Bloom Group 
again and is asking for any volunteers.  This will involve meeting up to share 
ideas for future planting and improvements around the village and help with the 
planting itself.  If you would like to be involved, please contact the Clerk. 

There is still a problem with fly tipping in the village, especially on German Lane 
and Coppull Hall Lane.  Anyone caught fly tipping (or if any information is found), 
will receive a hefty fine. 

The Parish Council will be considering the precept for 2025/26 at its November 
meeting.  Details will be in the next newsletter.

All that is left is for me to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and 
Prosperous New Year for 2025.

What3Words for the Leisure Centre:  

(location///ripen.drones.tonal)

                                                 

 
Cllr Michael Atherton

Parish Council Chairman
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COPPULL NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT 
PLAN UPDATE

Coppull Parish Council at clerk@coppull-pc.gov.uk
Joining our Facebook Group ‘Coppull Neighbourhood Plan’

Contacting via the Coppull Parish website http://coppullpc.co.uk

Update:  We can confirm that the screen-
ing version of the Neighbourhood Plan 
has been submitted to Chorley Council 
after it passed unanimously a vote by 
Coppull Parish Council.

The screening process via Chorley 
Council takes six weeks and once this 

stage has been done, we may have some further reports to gather or work to 
do but we are hoping that this will be minimal. 

By the time you read this update we will have had several pop-up shops in the 
village pubs and possibly the library to let residents have a look at the policies 
that form the Plan, which have been adopted from the initial survey back in 
2021.

You are all hopefully aware that whilst we cannot, through the Neighbour-
hood Plan, stop any further housing development in the village, the Plan once 
adopted will be a legal document and will have to be used as a measure 
against any future development proposals taking all the policies into account.  

The aim of the Steering Group is to have the Neighbourhood Plan completed 
and adopted by March 2025. 

As a Steering Group we want to thank Coppull Parish Council for their support 
and advice throughout.

What we do

▪ The county council is responsible for over 4,300 miles 
of roads of which approximately 1,800 miles are part of 
Lancashire’s 'Priority Road Network' for salting and snow clearing.
▪ It can take our gritters up to four hours to grit one route and even longer in 
severe weather conditions. This means sometimes we can't grit as often as we 
would like.
▪ When low temperatures are forecast, we grit the roads as a precaution be-
fore the frost forms, usually during the evening or early hours of the morning. 
Remember weather forecasts are only a guide and our local knowledge and 
expertise is vital in deciding what to do.
▪ Despite our best efforts, winter weather can still make roads treacherous 
and there is no guarantee that roads will always be completely free of ice and 
snow. Take extra care.
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SALES & LETS
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SALES & LETS
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Coppull Library
What's On?

The Friends of Coppull Library
Build with Bill at Coppull Library

 	
	  

The scale model building club 'Build with Bill' at Coppull Library is one 
year old! Bill and the club members celebrated the first birthday in style 
this September with homemade cakes and sausage rolls!

Bill, a member of Chorley and District Model Railway Club, set up 'Build 
with Bill' with the help of The Friends of Coppull Library (FoCL) and 
with initial funding from Jigsaw Homes. The members have created a 
scale model building from scratch and are working towards complet-
ing an AQA award in Scratch Model Making. The club brings together 
members of the local community to learn new skills and aims to build 
relationships and combat loneliness.

Bill says that he is very pleased with the group and he loves seeing 
them all creating their buildings. Andrew, a group member, reports that 
he finds it 'a lovely social space' and 'a lovely hobby'. He adds that Bill 
makes him laugh and he's fun!

Thank you, Bill, for a fantastic year of 'Build with Bill' at Coppull library 
and thank you to Jigsaw Homes for funding this group for the last year.

Coppull Library - Upcoming Events in early 2025.

Please ask at the library for more details

January   - Health Information Week
February - Harry Potter Event
March     - World Book Day, British Science Week and Shakespeare Week  
Plus lots more!
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COPPULL PARISH & ST. JOHN’S CHURCHES
Coppull Parish Church

Chapel Lane
Coppull

PR7 4NA

These are the dates of the 
Christmas services:

•	 Saturday 16th November St 
John’s Church Christmas Fair 
in St John’s Hall 11am-2pm

•	 Saturday 30th November  
Coppull Parish Church Christ-
mas Fair in Coppull Parish 
School - from 7.00pm - adults only

•	 Sunday 8th December 10.00am Christingle at St John’s Church

•	 Sunday 15th December 6.00pm Carols by Candlelight at St John’s Church

•	 Sunday 22nd December 6.00pm Nine Lessons and Carols at Coppull 
Parish

•	 Tuesday 24th December 4.00pm Carols, Crib and Communion at St 
John’s Church; 6.00pm Nativity and Christingle at Coppull Parish

•	 Wednesday 25th December 10.00am Christmas morning Holy Commun-
ion at Coppull Parish

•	 Sunday 29th December 10.00am Holy Communion in St John’s Hall

St John’s Church and Hall
Hewlett Street 

COPPULL
PR7 5AB

Rev. Matt Hornby
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COPPULL WI
This group is newly formed and is 

meeting every second Thursday in the 
month at 7pm at Coppull United FC, 

Springfield Road, Coppull

The next dates are:

14 November 2024
12 December 2024

9 January 2025
13 February 2025

We have theatre and cinema outings, interesting talks and lots of fun!
Future outings will be visits to gardens, stately homes, meals out and anything 

else that interests you!

Come along and meet all the ladies and find out what it is all about!

You also get a drink and a cake!

Contact Sue Halliwell on 07999238424  
for further details!

GARDEN COMPETITION RESULTS
The Parish Council would like to thank everyone for entering the com-

petition this year and hopefully more will enter for next year.  
Unfortunately, no photos are available this year, but please look out for 
information in the Spring Newsletter 2025 for next year’s competition.

The winners are:

Front Garden		 Hanging Baskets

1st prize - Maureen Rutter		  1st prize - Maureen Rutter
2nd prize - Kieran Green		  2nde prize - Gail MacPherson
3rd prize - Gail MacPherson
4th prize - Valerie Roocroft

Congratulations to all the winners, who received a certificate and a 
voucher for Rivington View Nurseries.
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COPPULL METHODIST CHURCH
Over the past few months, our knitters at Spendmore Lane Methodist 
Church have been very busy creating angels for the Season of 
Advent……hundreds of angels!  And they’re now almost ready to fly 
away to find a suitable resting place at various locations in the village, 
bringing Christmas peace and blessings to those who find them. 

This year, as a result of our venture into social media, we wondered if 
those who find them would like to photograph the angel, themselves, 
the location – whatever you would feel comfortable with – and post your 
result on our FaceBook page. If you don’t wish to do that, please just 
take the angel home with you to remind you of the Spirit of Christmas. 
It’s entirely up to you!

We’re also working up to our ‘Big Weekend” ( as we call it!) which will 
soon be upon us. Our Christmas Fair is on Saturday November 23rd 
– 10.30am to 1pm – where we have a wonderful array of stalls selling 
lots of Christmas Goodies and Gifts, all at very reasonable prices and, 
of course we have a very special visitor who will be in his grotto waiting 
to greet lots of boys and girls!  

A visit to see Father Christmas and receive a special gift is only £4.
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together, along with others, and enjoy fellowship, carols and mince pies! 

As we draw nearer to Christmas Day, we have two lovely services on 
22nd December.

At 10.30am we have our ‘9 Lessons and Carols’ and at 6pm Rev. Helen 
Millward will lead our Christingle Service and PopUp Nativity which is a 
wonderful occasion for all the family.

Finally, on Christmas Eve at 6pm, we share ‘Carols, Candles and Com-
munion’ together which again will be led by Rev Helen.

Everyone will receive a very warm welcome to all our Christmas Servic-
es which offer a time of celebration, fellowship and hope as our world 
faces such challenging and uncertain times.

Janet Davenport

Then on Sunday 24th November we’ll be holding our 99th annual 
performance of Handel’s Messiah. Part 1 is at 2.30pm after which we 
offer a wonderful buffet tea in the schoolroom for anyone who wishes to 
come along. The evening performance of Parts 2 and 3 starts at 6pm.  
If you’ve never experienced a ‘Coppull Messiah’, I would highly recom-
mend that you give it a try.  It’s an amazing occasion!  We have excellent 
soloists, a wonderful small orchestra and great choir.

We have, as usual, a variety of ‘services’ in the weeks leading up to 
Christmas which everyone is more than welcome to attend.

Our Advent Meditations start on Monday 2nd December at 6.45pm.  This 
is a short time of peaceful reflection amidst the busy lead-up to 
Christmas.  This year we have three meditations:  2nd, 9th and 16th 
December all at 6.45pm and in the church which will be beautifully dec-
orated with greenery and candles.

After the last meditation on 16th, we will be singing carols round the 
tree in our church garden. The tree is sponsored by many of our local 
businesses who give so willingly and generously each year and we try to 
make our ‘Carols Round the Tree’ a real Community Event. This will start 
at 7.30pm on 16th and we would welcome anyone who would like to join 
us.  Your reward will be mince pies and hot drinks when we’ve finished.  
Fingers crossed for good weather!  Unfortunately, last year it rained so 
we had to sing inside the church instead!  We do have a tree inside the 
church but it’s not quite the same!

On Thursday 19th December we have our ‘Open Doors Coffee and 
Carols’ in the schoolroom at 10am to which again, everyone is invited. 
Open Doors serves our community every morning from Monday to 
Friday each week, offering all sorts of activities and friendship and 
‘Coffee and Carols’ is a great opportunity for all the groups to get 
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DIGITAL DOG COMPETITION 2024

Sponsored by:  
PINEWOOD VETS

ABOVE - BEST PUPPYABOVE - BEST PUPPY
 Bella, 16 weeks Bella, 16 weeks

           Miniature Schnauzer           Miniature Schnauzer		

BEST SENIOR AND OVERALL WINNER 

       Lily, 10 years old, Golden Retriever 	

Thank you to everyone who entered this year’s competition, there were a lot 
of entries and it was extremely hard for the judges, but here are your winners!  

All winners received a voucher for the owner and treats for the dogs, cour-
tesy of Pinewood Vets and Coppull Parish Council.  Look out for next year’s 

competition!

LEFT - BEST DOG
Oakley, 3 years

Blue Merle Border Collie

BELOW - BEST BITCH
Disney, 6 years, Chihuahua cross 

with Pomeranian
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ABOVE - CUTEST DOG
         Jackson, Bosten Terrier/Pug	
					   

 
BELOW

JOINT BEST MUTT
        
                     MITZVAH

  BELOW
  JOINT BEST MUTT

                        FLASH	

             
         ABOVE - HAIRIEST DOG 
                 Paddy, Mixture		
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Support Your Local Studio!

A1 FITNESS
Springfield Rd North
COPPULL PR7 5EG

Angela’s Aerobics 
Health & Fitness Classes

			 
Chorley Strength and 

Fitness
Heavy weight lifting & 

circuit training 

To obtain the access code, please dial 999 and follow their instructions

•	 A.W. Fire (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane (opposite the co-op)
•	 Birkacre Garden Centre (PUBLIC) New Road
•	 Coppull British Legion, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Clinic, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Conservative Club (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane
•	 Coppull Parish School, Roe Hey Drive
•	 Coppull Primary School, Park Road
•	 Coppull United Football Club, Springfield Road
•	 Coppull Village Hall (PUBLIC) Chapel Lane (Not yet connected up)
•	 Screentek (PUBLIC) Chapel Lane Business Park
•	 Spar Shop (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane
•	 Springfield Park Leisure Centre
•	 St. John’s School, Preston Road
•	 St. Oswald’s Primary School, Spendmore Lane
•	 The Printers Arms (PUBLIC) Chapel Lane
•	 Tree Face Cafe, Yarrow Valley Park 
•	 Wheatsheaf Public House (PUBLIC) Spendmore Lane
•	
•	 If you know of any other locations in or around Coppull, please inform the Clerk to update 

the list.

             
DEFIBRILLATORS
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COPPULL PARISH COUNCIL

NEW EMAIL AND WEBSITE
Email:  clerk@coppull-pc.gov.uk

www.coppull-pc.gov.uk
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SWH - GAS CALL
 SERVICES LTD

SWH has over 20 years 
experience and is gas safe 

registered (No.197512)  

All aspects of plumbing and 
heating are undertaken, 

including:

•	 Boiler installation - advice also given
•	 Boiler service and breakdown repairs
•	 Landlord safety checks & boiler servicing
•	 Gas checks
•	 Bathroom installations
•	 Dripping tap - small jobs also undertaken!

Tel:  Scott Heyworth on 
07870 243780 or       

01257 470103
Email:Swheyworth@hotmail.co.uk

Visit: gas-call-services.co.uk

No job too small or too large!

C. E. MOONC. E. MOON
Roofing Contractor and Roofing Contractor and 
Property ManagementProperty Management

35 Chapel Lane, Coppull, Chorley 35 Chapel Lane, Coppull, Chorley 
PR7 4PG - Tel: 07719621146PR7 4PG - Tel: 07719621146

 
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

Report It on the go with Love Clean Streets

You can now report all highways issues to us via the 
Love Clean Streets app.

How it works - It’s simple to use and your issue can be 
logged in seconds.

The reports will come to our highways team in the usu-
al way, but you will be able to report issues on your mo-
bile whilst out and about.  Attaching a photo to your re-
port will help our inspectors to assess the work quickly.

You will also be able to keep up to date on the progress 
of your report via the app.  *Please note that any re-
ports you make via the app, will not be visible on our 
Report It website. 

Download the app - The app is free to download.                                         
Or get it on Google Play.  Simply search for 'Love Clean 
Streets' on the App store or Google Play Store on your 
mobile phone or tablet.

Set Lancashire County Council as your home authority.
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COPPULL POLICE
If you are aware of any 
crime or anti-social behav-
iour in your area you MUST 
report this at the time.  If 
there is no log, the Police 
cannot build up a case.  It 
is extremely important that 
reports are made.  Please telephone 101 to report, 
or report on the website:  www.lancashire.police.uk

You can also report as follows:

•	 Community Beat Manager - Ian Fitzgerald - 
ian.fitzsimmons@lancashire.police.uk

•	 PCSO 7932 - Maria Fetherstone - 7932@
lancashire.police.uk

•	 PCSO 7828 - Julie Belshaw        - 7828@
lancashire.police.uk

  
In an emergency dial 999

You can view the crime statistics for Coppull at:  
https://www.police.uk/pu/your-area/lancashire-con-
stabulary/coppull

WHEATSHEAF
SPENDMORE LANE COPPULL                          

TEL:  07934825190

Joanne and all the 
staff welcome you to 
the Wheatsheaf in 

Coppull                                                                                                  
                                                    

OPENING TIMES                                                                                                                           
* Free Jukebox Monday                            Mon-Thurs  3-11                            
* Free pool Monday to Thursday	             Fri   2-11.30        
* Quiz night Wednesday                        Sat & Sun   12-11.30
* Darts and Dominoes Thursday		
* Live entertainment Friday and Saturday
* Chase the Ace 6pm Sunday                         
* Live Sport                                              Wheatsheaf, Coppull

North West Ironing 
and Dry Cleaning

217 Spendmore Lane, Coppull
Tel 01257 795252

We provide a professional 
service for all your laundry 

requirements

Coppull Royal British Legion

        Springfield Road North
Coppull
PR7 5EG
Tel:  01257 791242

Opening Hours

Tuesday - Friday:  7.15pm - 11.30pm
Saturday:  7.30pm - 12.30 pm

LIVE ENTERTAINMENT EVERY SATURDAY

Cash Bingo Tuesday & Thursday 8pm - 10pm
Wednesday afternoon 12.30pm - 2.30pm

Prize Bingo Friday 8pm - 10pm

Large function room available for hire with 
bookings taken for most events.  To book, or for 
further details, telephone 01257 791242 after 
7.30pm or contact David Higgins on 07889 

519997

Wheelchair & disabled access
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 COPPULL PARISH COUNCILLORS
  Cllr. Michael Atherton (Chair)                 07780 971364 
  Cllr. Marjorie Parkinson (Vice-Chair)      01257 793566  
  Cllr. Phil Armstrong 
         Email:  cllr.armstrong@coppull-pc.gov.uk   
  Cllr. Julia Berry                                    07966 259831     
  Cllr. Pauline Cobham	               01257 792443
  Cllr. Neil Coggins		                07764 490365
  Cllr. Janette Colecliffe 
         Email: cllr.colecliffe@coppull-pc.gov.uk
  Cllr. Matthew Crook       	               07712 291951                                
  Cllr. Christopher Kay                            07973 513845
  Cllr. Sheila Makin                                 01257 792896
  Cllr. Ken McCrea                                  07887 832217
  Cllr. Lynne Moores 
         Email: cllr.moores@coppull-pc.gov.uk
  Cllr. Maggie Peel-Impey                       01257 470465
  Cllr. Thomas Robinson                         07866 490544
  Cllr. Paul Taylor		                07713 097432             

  PARISH CLERK:
  Sue Edwards (Editor) - Tel: 01257 470120
  Springfield Park Leisure Centre
  Springfield Road North 
  COPPULL  PR7 5EG  - Mobile: 07419 375996     
                                                                                 
  Email:        clerk@coppull-pc.gov.uk
  Web Site:  www.coppull-pc.gov.uk

Coppull Parish Council meetings are held in the 
meeting room at the Leisure Centre on the 2nd 

Wednesday of every month, with Management & 
Finance committees meetings now convening as and 

when necessary.
The two notice boards are - Berry’s Garden, Chapel 

Lane, near The Printers Arms, and in front of the 
Library.  There is also a new smaller notice board 

at the entrance to the Leisure Centre.  Agendas are 
posted in all the notice boards, in the Leisure Centre 

and also on the Parish Council website. 

Please contact the Clerk if you wish to attend a 
meeting, as there is very limited room.

Do you want to advertise in this newsletter?

This newsletter is hand delivered to every household 
in the  village.   It costs from only £30 for a credit card 
size advert and it has a circulation of over 3,000 —
great value for money!   Please contact the Clerk to 
place an advert or to obtain costs for larger adverts.  
Sizes may vary dependent upon artwork supplied and 

available space.

Additional copies of this newsletter can be obtained 
through the Clerk at Springfield Park Leisure Centre, 

through the website, or by email: 
coppullparishcouncil@gmail.com

             Coppull Parish Council Disclaimer  
                     

 The Parish Council accepts no responsibility nor 
endorses any of the articles, adverts or information 
contained in this newsletter, or any other informa-

tion which is delivered with this newsletter. 

  A Quality Parish Council Working for the Residents of Coppull.

CHORLEY COUNCIL Switchboard/Contact No. 
                                                           01257 515151

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
Cllr Julia Berry                                    07966 259831
                      Email: julia.berry@chorley.gov.uk   
Cllr Alex Hilton                                    07539 452010
                      Email: alex.hilton@chorley.gov.uk    
Cllr Ryan Towers                                07712 609774       
                                     ryan.towers@chorley.gov.uk

LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR   
Cllr. Julia Berry                                  07966 259831
                      Email: Julia.Berry@lancashire.gov.uk

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT:
Sir Lindsay Hoyle - Constituency Office:	
	                                           01257 271555 
35-39 Market Street, Chorley, PR7 2SW           
email:  goreb@parliament.uk
POLICE
Police (non-emergencies)            101
Emergencies                                999
Coppull Police Station - Not manned

The Samaritans - Call free on 116 123
SCHOOLS:
Coppull Primary School	 01257 791237
Coppull Parish School	 01257 791669
St. John’s School		  01257 791403
St. Oswald’s School		 01257 791379

CHURCHES	
Coppull Parish Church & St John’s Church  
     Rev. Matt Hornby                        -  01257 791218
     coppull.churchwardens@outlook.com
     
Spendmore Lane Methodist Church 
                         Rev. Helen Millward - 01257 413512
St. Oswald’s Church - Father Graham Dunne -   
                                                            01257 262462

Please note:   The closing dates for submission of 
articles/adverts for the newsletters in 2025 are:

1 February, 1 May, 1 August, 1 November

Please send your articles by email to the Clerk. 
Articles received after the above dates may be too 

late to be put in that particular issue.

This issue of the Coppull Newsletter is printed by:
BD Print Services Ltd,  Preston

Telephone:  01772 435050 
Email:  sales@bdprints.co.uk

and delivered by:

Lee Distribution Ltd, Leyland
Tel:  01772 382372 or 

Email: info@leedistribution.com

Business owners!  

Would you like to sponsor a flower bed in the village 
and have your company’s name shown on the 

plaque?  If so, please contact the Clerk for further 
information.
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